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13 FEBRUARY 2019 
NASOA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING   V.1 

 
 
President and Vice President 
Cedric Thomas and Tim Holt had referee assignments and were not present. 
 
Treasurer 
Kim Hensley opened the meeting at 6:00 PM 
 
Minutes of the 4 Februray meeting were approved.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
The Fee Committee worked was reviewed.  Three (3) plans had been discussed with 
no further work. 
 
Kim cited the basic problem that high school referee fees do not include the 
administrative and scheduling costs inherent in assigning and paying referees. 
Meaning, schools are not paying these costs. He said one suggestion was to eliminate 
Arbiter which would reduce costs $1K but that is very small compare to the total 
referee cash flow of over $125K. Bottom line – the state must increase fees.  
 
HASL pays admin and assigning fees.  USSF state games only pay assigning fees. 
 
In the past NASOA dues have been used to fund clinics and new referee training 
among other things.  That has changed as the SRC has taken on these programs, 
leaving us funding mainly the high school referee workshop. 
 
No other Board members were present for reports. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
No formal new business. 
 
Member Comments 
To date there are over 1200 games in Arbiter and there were over 100 changes 
before the first game was played. 
 
No issues with games on Monday and Tuesday.  Team uniform colors at one game 
were not correct. 
 
A member asked if a report is required after a AHSAA game: the lead referee (in 
Arbiter) must submit the report in Arbiter and must include some words in the 
comments section .  
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Kim cited the need for technical area (bench area) management to include having all 
bench personnel on each team’s roster.  This was in response to how many team 
members could be listed. 
 
Kim closed the meeting at 6:20 PM 
 
Attendees:   
 
Noah Brazelton 
Allen Craven 
William Buchanan 
Mohamed Mohamed 
Claudiu Muntele 
Celeste Roberts 
Gary Doran 
Jackie 
Svehlak 
Kim Hensley 
Mike Moran
 


